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A meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 19th July 2021 at 

7.00pm in the village hall. 
 
 PRESENT : Cllr Mrs Macefield – Chairman 
                       Cllr A Ogden, Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden, Cllr S Hulatt,  
                       Cllr L Burdin, Cllr Mrs C Smith. 
 
 IN ATTENDANCE: Mrs K Pickering(Clerk), Four members of the public.                                                                                                 
 

 
PUBLIC FORUM 

A member of the public attended the meeting to advise the parish council that he felt the 
findings within the route assessment report were nothing more than a tick box exercise, 

the data provided within the assessment was historic and of no relevance to today’s traffic 
movements through the village and he felt that in some instances the figures had been 

manipulated to try and prove that a weight limit through the village was unnecessary. He 
felt that the same people who had undertaken the review for a weight limit in 2019(after a 
petition had been lodged) had been involved in this latest route assessment and that they 
had no intention of giving a weight limit for this village due consideration. The member 
of the public felt that an independent company should have been appointed to undertake 

this route assessment. 
It was noted that work undertaken in the village recently has been routine maintenance 

work and not improvement works to create traffic calming measures. 
A member of the public advised that he had spoken to Martin Vickers MP who has 

advised that the Government is intending to upgrade the A180 to 3 lanes and the member 
of the public suggested that a weight limit through the village is essential before the extra 

port traffic commences. 
A member of the public advised that if HGV traffic was removed from the village, 95% 

of the risk would be removed and it would put all haulage companies on an equal footing. 
It was noted that the radar activated speed sign on Station Road is positioned too high and 

is therefore not recording accurate data through the village. 
The clerk was asked to try and obtain the freight strategy report as soon as possible as it 

is now overdue. 
A member of the public advised that the waste area of land to the entrance of Advent 

Court has been tidied up by residents however the owner has not been located. 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
1.   Apologies for absence : Cllr C Rowland, Cllr M Berney, Cllr B Jeffery, 
                                               Cllr P Clark, Cllr R Hannigan, Cllr D Wells  
                                  
2.   Declaration of Interest on any Agenda Items : Cllr C Smith – Item 5(a) –  
      Prejudicial. 
       
3.  Adoption of the minutes of the monthly parish council meeting held on 21st June  
     2021. 

      IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes of the parish council  meeting held on   
      21st June 2021 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
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4.   Clerks Updates: 

i. Emergency Plan – The residents heping with the emergency plan have suggested a 
meeting with the clerk and possibly a parish councillor representative. Clerk to 
arrange. 

ii. Neighbourhood Plan – A meeting with D Lofts will be arranged in due course. 
iii. Radar activated/solar speed awareness signs – grant application – this application 

is finally complete and has been processed by N.L.C. Waiting for the grants 
committee to consider the application at their next meeting. 

iv. Footpaths on Skitter Hill, West End Road, Brocklesby Road – scraping back – 
N.L.C have been in contact and will scrape back the footpaths imminently. 

v. ‘Please drive carefully’ sign for Skitter end of village – quote still pending. 
vi. Dog Bin – Coronation Road – suitable location still being sought. 

vii. Church yard – Mowing – The Chairman and clerk visited the churchyard and the 
‘old graves’ area has now been mowed. The chairman and clerk reported to the 
meeting that the front of the churchyard – for which the church is responsible – is 
very overgrown and unkempt and doesn’t appear to be looked after at all. Clerk to 
write to the church and ask when they are going to tidy up the area they are 
responsible for. 

viii. Advent Court – garden area – see public forum section. 
ix. Pollution test/monitoring – Ulceby Village – A report from N.L.C has been 

received and noted that there are no pollution problems in the village. 
x. Road surface/pavements at Hallcroft – N.L.C have agreed to inspect. 

 
                                                                                                             
5.  Planning Applications - Opportunity for one person from each side (members of   
       the  public to state within three minutes objections/support of contested    
       applications.   
a) Application PA/2021/1117 – Planning permission to change use from former co-op to  
    Indian restaurant – Co-op store, Spruce lane, Ulceby. 
    IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to OBJECT to this planning application for  
    the following reasons: 

• Lack of adequate and safe parking in the vicinity 
• Traffic generation in an already very busy main street with excessive HGV traffic, 

further traffic generated by deliveries and customers of the restaurant, causing 
highway safety concerns. 

• Environmental concerns and loss of quality of life concerns due to excessive 
smells created by the proposed development. 

b) To advise the parish council of correspondence received from a resident on Thornton  
     Lane regarding the new build in this vicinity and that the response received from the  
     enforcement officer indicates that the build complies with the planning conditions to  
     date. 
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6.  Finance 
   a) Accounts for payment and Income received.  
          PAYEE                                                Cheque no        Amount 
1.     K E Pickering                                              1736             282.36 

        salary July                                           

2.     K E Pickering – Admin                               1737               37.74                                                                    

         Stamps –  24.72 

         Photocopying – 13.02 

3.   Nettleton Mowing & Maintenance                1738              264.00 

       (General maintenance – June)  

4.   Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance             1739            1,831.26   

      (Removal of winter bedding, supply 

       compost and plants) 

5.   Nettleton Mowing & Maintenance                1740               381.10 

      Highway verge mowing    

6.   Nettleton Mowing & Maintenance                1741               144.00             

      Playing field mowing 

7.  Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance              1742                180.00 

     Watering summer bedding 

8. Barton Mowing Services                                1743                 402.00 

9. Kyanite Consulting – website page                1744                   18.00 

 

Income Received : N.L.C – S106 money - £13,915.28 

                                N.L.C – Highway Verge Mowing - £2,202.00 

 

   The accounts were proposed for payment by Cllr A Ogden, seconded by Cllr L     

   Burdin and unanimously agreed. 

 
  b) To receive Income and Expenditure year to date sheet – circulated. 
                                                          
 
7.  Police Matters : 
    a) Community Speed Watch – Five more volunteers have been trained (9 volunteers in  
        total are now available) and it was noted that the police will be more proactive in  
       areas the CSW group cannot operate. 
       It was noted that the ‘Golden Rivers’ on Abbey road were not situated in the right  
       place and were therefore ineffective. 
    b) NATS meeting – A meeting was held in July with fly tipping and the introduction of  
        cctv to catch people fly tipping and traffic on footpaths(report as a near miss on the  
       N.L.C website). 
       The next NATS meeting is scheduled for 29th September 2021. 
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8. North Lincolnshire Council Matters: 
 a) Reports from N.L.C representatives: No reports to receive. 
 b) Road Safety :  

i. Updates on the road safety initiative – discussed under public forum. 
ii. Pedestrian Count in Ulceby – No data received from N.L.C as yet  

iii. Website calendar page for community speed watch volunteers to diary dates – The 
meeting agreed to host such a page on the parish council website. Kyanite 
consulting are trying to set this up.. 

iv. Bus Stop – Front Street – to discuss correspondence received from a resident of 
front Street and advise of response from N.L.C. A resident wrote to the parish 
council advising that he felt that the bus stop – outside the Fox Inn public 
house was an unsuitable and unsafe location. He has sent his concerns to 
N.L.C and N.L.C have agreed to a site meeting with a parish council 
representative, stage coach representative to try and agree on the most suitable 
location for this bus stop. 

c) Station Road – land for community garden/allotments etc – clerk still trying to find 
suitable companies to plan this project. The lease has not yet been formalised on this land 
with N.L.C. 
d) New matters to report: It was suggested that the flower beds in the village were a little 
‘invisible’ and could J Nettleton be approached to make them into raised beds. The clerk 
advised that this is possible but is quite expensive and it might be a project to undertake 
over a number of years until all the beds are raised. 
  
9.  Correspondence - circulated list and items received too late for circulation. 

• Rural Services Network – information  

• ERNLLCA newsletter 

• ERNLLCA/NALC – various information emails 

• N.L.C – Forthcoming meetings. 

• Email regarding request for calendar page/diary for the community speed watch 

team 

• N.L.C – Environmental health – air quality monitoring 

• Emergency plan – update  

• Development on Thornton Lane – emails from resident 

• Siting of bus stop on Front Street – email from resident 

• Email regarding Route  Assessment Report and risk assessmet – Cllr A 

Ogden/Cllr R Hannigan 

• Email from resident regarding planning application for Indian restaurant 
                                                          
10.  Environmental and Village issues 

a) Village Seats, public footpath sign and waste bin – Church Lane – all these 
matters need finalising – clerk to look into this month. 

b) Walkers Way – Paths, fly tipping  and overhanging tree branches – clerk to 
contact ONGO to inspect this area..  

c) New matters to report – No new matters raised. 
 
11.  Agenda items for next month’s meeting.        
12.  Date of next meeting – Monday 16th August 2021 
                      The meeting closed at 8.20pm 
        
   



                                                
 
 
 

 


